GREAT BASIN COLLEGE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes August 24, 2018 3:00 p.m.

Meeting by Interactive System Battle Mountain - GBC BM 1 Elko – Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122 Ely - GBC 118 Pahrump – GBC PVC 124 Winnemucca - GBC 115

President Linville called meeting to order at 3:08 p.m. Moved to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL

SGA President Linville commenced with roll call.

Executive Board

Rebecca Linville, President Present Bonnie Griffith, Vice President Present Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary

Excused Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Battle Mountain Senator

Vacant

Elko Senators

Present Amanda Page Present Maribel Vera **Elv Senators**

Vacant

Pahrump Senators

Present Adam Huckeby

Winnemucca Senators

Vacant

Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety, and Security-Pat Anderson, Liz Miranada, Library Staff-Geneva Blackmer, Library Staff-Khristina Thuemler

2. PUBLIC COMMENT

INFORMATION

Pat Anderson- Pat wanted to thank everyone that helped out with the live INT 100 and to those who meet with students.

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Page motioned to approve the agenda for August 24, 2018. Senator Vera seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Vice President Griffith motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meeting held on August 17, 2018. Secretary Johnson seconded. Senator Huckeby abstained. Motion passed.

5. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

President Linville reported that the live orientation went great. She will be attending Board of Regents the week of September 7, 2018 and there will not be a SGA meeting on September 7, 2018. She also reported that Vice President Griffith will be running the SGA meeting on September 14, 2018 since she will be out of town.

6. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

Vice President Griffith reported that she went shopping for Welcome Back Week. She got her poster board done and will be getting everything set up.

7. TREASURY REPORT

INFORMATION

President Linville had nothing new to report.

Student Advocate Mendez had nothing new to report.

8. STUDENT ADVOCATE'S REPORT

INFORMATION

Student Advocate Mendez had nothing new to report.

9. SENATOR REPORTS

INFORMATION

Battle Mountain- President Linville will be shopping for the supplies, prizes, and snacks for the Battle Mountain Center for Welcome Back Week.

Elko- Senators reported that they will be preparing for Welcome Back Week activities.

Ely- None.

Pahrump- None.

Winnemucca- None.

10. WINNEMUCCA- WELCOME BACK WEEK

INFORMATION

Senator Vera motioned to approve President Linville's request for a cap of \$150.00 for supplies and prizes and a cap of \$200.00 for snacks and refreshments for Welcome Back Week to take place at the Winnemucca Center August 27-31, 2018. Senator Page seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

11. PUBLIC COMMENT

<u>INFORMATION</u>

Geneva Blackmer- Was hoping that the late night study session would be held in the library.

Kristina Thuemler- Was wanting to coordinate with SGA in the future for events to be held at the library and was also willing to put out any information for SGA.

President Linville- Reminded everyone of the upcoming election packets will be available on September 10, 2018. There will be a double meeting on September 21, 2018 so candidates can get the required meetings in to be eligible to run. The winners will be announced on the September 28, 2018. President Linville let everyone know ahead of time that the SGA retreat will be October 19, 2018 and if by some chance someone cannot make it to the Elko campus for the retreat, IAV will be available.

Meeting is adjourned at 3:32 p.m.

SGA President: M

Date: 8/31/18